
PUBLIC NOTICE 
For 

Emerald Transformer, PPM, LLC 
1875 Forge Street 

Dekalb County, Tucker, Georgia  30084 
EPA ID No. GAD980839187 

Emerald Transformer, PPM, LLC (Emerald Transformer) has applied to the U. S. Environmental 
Protection Agency for renewal of their Approval for Commercial Storage, Processing and Disposal of 
Polychlorinated Biphenyl (PCB) waste oil under Section 6(e)(1) of the Toxic Substances Control Act 
(TSCA), 15 United States Code 2605(E) and 40 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Section 761.65 (d). 
PCBs are man-made chemicals and their regulation currently falls under the exclusive authority of the 
EPA. 

Emerald Transformer owns and operates a commercial storage and disposal facility in Tucker, Georgia. 
Emerald Transformer receives PCB waste oil. This waste oil is unloaded to designated storage tanks for 
temporary storage, until the waste oil can be processed for disposal in their chemical de-chlorination 
treatment process.  

Emerald Transformer operates commercial storage, processing and disposal in accordance with 40 CFR 
Sections 761.65(d) and 761.60(e) for the PCB wastes. Title 40 of the CFR, Protection of Environment, is 
the section of the CFR that deals with EPA’s mission of protecting human health and the environment. 
The EPA has completed its review of the Emerald Transformer’s renewal application for the storage and 
disposal of PCB waste and has prepared a proposed PCB Approval. The proposed PCB Approval sets 
forth conditions for managing PCB waste, establishes facility closure procedures, and requires Emerald 
Transformer to maintain financial assurance to cover facility closure cost for the PCB waste and storage 
areas. The EPA has determined that the application meets the requirements set forth in the regulations 
and that operation of the facility in accordance with the requirements of the PCB Approval will not pose 
an unreasonable risk of injury to health or the environment. 

Persons wishing to comment on the EPA’s decision to issue the proposed PCB Approval are invited to 
submit comments by email or phone during the 30-day public comment period beginning February 1, 
2021 through March 5, 2021. The EPA will finalize its decision after review of and response to all 
received comments. A copy of the draft PCB Approval is available at the EPA’s public notice website at 
www.epa.gov/aboutepa/about-epa-region-4-southeast. All comments must be submitted by March 5, 
2021 to Terri Crosby-Vega via email at crosby-vega.terri@epa.gov or phone at 404-562-8497. 

Hard copies of the proposed PCB Approval, Fact Sheet, and supporting documents are available for 
review at Tucker City Clerk’s Office. Due to COVID-19, Tucker Town Hall’s hours are irregular; 
therefore, please call 678-597-9040 to schedule a time to view the documents at the following location: 

Tucker City Clerk’s Office 
1975 Lakeside Parkway Suite 350 

Tucker, GA 30084 

Individuals with disabilities who wish to review information maintained at the above-mentioned 
repositories should contact the City Clerk, to discuss any auxiliary aids or services needed to facilitate 
such review. Contact may be made via telephone, email (bwarne@tuckerga.gov), or other means and 
should be made at least ten days prior to the end of the public comment period to allow time for the 
provision of such aid or services. 




